
 

 

POTENTATES MESSAGE: 

ISIS SHRINE NEWS 

Situated In The Oasis of Salina, Desert of Kansas 
February 2023 

Lady Jody, Miss Joselyn and I hope everyone is doing well.  

 

We cannot thank everyone enough for the love and support we were shown last weekend at installa-

tion. We had productive meetings with good food and fellowhip. Everyone was positive! Saturday 

afternoon there was a group of Nobles and Ladies congregated in the hotel lobby watching the game 

together. That night several of us worked the consession stand at TPEC fundraising for our Temple. On 

Sunday we had a great group in Hays to discuss the upcoming Kansas Shrine Bowl. It was a wonderful 

sight to see everyone together as a family. If this is any indication of how the year will be....it's going to 

be AWESOME! 

 

Lady Jody and I couldn't do this without an amazing team. In addition to the Divan, we have a great 

group of aides working with us. We'd like to introduce them to you: My parents Skip & Jane McCain 

will serve as Chief Aides. Also from the West we have Daniel & Jacqui Smith and Gary & Roberta Ship-

ley. Representing the Central area are Tom & LeAnn Keener, Scott & Emily Keener, and John & Becky 

Anschutz. From the East are Carl & Abbe Hicks, Galen & Bonnie Elliott, and Brian Elliott. 

We are proud to be a small part of this amazing team. Most  Nobles on the Divan have 4 years to "get 

it together" before becoming Potentate in their 5th year. We have had only two! What does this 

mean? Well, we have a lot to learn.  We want everyone to feel comfortable coming to us with your 

questions, concerns, and especially your guidance. With everyone working together, we are confident 

in a successful year. 

 

Here are a few upcoming events: 

 

Jan 28th. Western Clubs meeting in Colby. RSVP to the office by Jan. 20th. 

Feb 10-12th. Shrine Circus TPEC Salina. WE NEED VOLUNTEERS! Please contact any Divan member or 

the office. 

Feb 18th. Valentines Dinner at Gellas in Hays. Shrine patient Ms. Mayci will give her presentation.- 

RSVP to the office by Feb. 10th. 

 

Together let's continue to make Shriners "The Greatest Philanthropy in the World." 

 

Fraternally, 

Trent & Lady Jody 

(785) 626-0158 Mobile 

tcmccain2025.isisshriners@gmail.com 



 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE  CHIEF RABBAN  

Greetings Nobles and Ladies, 

 

Our grand adventure has started, and the first big thing is that the building has now sold, and we have 

a new home in Salina. Thank you to everyone that helped with the move and helped with the painting 

and refreshing of the new office. 

 

The first stated meeting and Installation of the new officers is in the record book. It was good to see a 

room full of nobles present and all the smiles at the meeting. 2023 is off to a great start. Thank you to 

all who attended and showed your support. 

 

I would like to welcome Noble Philip Rowe and his Lady Jennel, who were installed as our new Oriental 

Guide. They are going to be a great addition to the team, and we look forward to working with them. 

After the installation, most of the Nobles and Ladies headed to the Tonys Event center where we 

worked a monster truck show. I can personally say that it was one of the busiest concessions stands 

that we have worked but think of all the additional funds that we are making by giving of some of our 

personal time.  

 

We need to put forth a huge effort for our next big event, the Shrine Circus Feb 10,11,12. It looks like it 

could be one of the biggest as we have not had a circus in a couple years and people are excited that 

we are bringing it back! Thanks to all who have volunteered to work and to those who have purchased 

tickets. We are still in need of more workers so that we have enough people to switch off and give 

breaks to make it more enjoyable for the workers. If you can help in any way, even friends and family 

who are not Shriners are welcome to help. Please contact the office, one of the Divan members or Ga-

len Elliot. Please purchase your tickets as this is our biggest fund raiser this year. Come have fun and 

enjoy time with our family! 

 

In closing I would like to thank the nobility for electing myself and Lady Karen to serve the nobility of 

ISIS Shrine for another year. We are excited for the upcoming year, and we are looking forward to all 

the fun activities scheduled and spending time with our Shriner family. I am looking forward to lots of 

smiles and laughter this year so don’t miss out on all the fun please attend all the events you can. We 

look forward to seeing you. 

 

Fraternally  

Chief Rabban 

 

Neal Gamble & Lady Karen 



PAY YOUR DUES ONLINE! 

 

Pay on WebFez or follow the below link:  

https://shrinetempledues.org/wfp/secure-authentication/?id=31 

 

You will need your Member # and Shrine ID # which is located on your 

Shrine membership card in the lower left-hand corner.  2023 dues have     

been regularly mailed and emailed out to all Nobles by Shriner’s              

International.  Please pay your dues at your earliest convenience.  These 

funds are what allows this Temple to continue to help the children of our  

43-county jurisdiction.  Thank you in advance to those who have already 

MESSAGE FROM THE ASSISTANT RABBAN 

HAPPY NEW YEAR! 

My lady, Juanita, and I have a very busy schedule to start off this year already, highlighted with Shrine 
Bowl player presentations this month, Circus, Valentine’s Day Dinner, and Shrine Bowl player Steak 
Feed. We will also be trying to fit in some club meetings and grandkids’ activities. 

We would like to ask that all of you please try to participate in as many Shrine activities as you can, and 
please purchase your circus tickets. We have heard a lot of good comments about bringing the circus 
back. We are very hopeful that it will turn out to be a huge success! 

Thank you all for trusting me in serving you for another year. 

Fraternally yours, 

Carey “Curly” Wilken 

Assistant Rabban 

https://shrinetempledues.org/secure-authentication/?id=31


 

 

If you would like to advertise your business in the Isis 

Shrine newsletter, the cost is only $15.00 per year.  You 

will need to make your payment and then email your  

business artwork to isisshrinerecorder@gmail.com.  

Your advertisement will appear in all monthly  

newsletter publications.   

MESSAGE FROM THE HIGH PRIEST AND PROPHET 

Greetings Nobles & Ladies, 

First, I want to say how proud I am to be a member of Isis Shrine.  Thank you to all of the Nobility for 

believing in me and electing me to represent on the Divan.  I now have one full year as a Divan  

member under my belt.   This past year of 2022 was somewhat of a circus or carnival ride.  The year 

started with lots of questions within the temple as well as much uncertainty for the future, but by 

years end all could see is positivity.  It was a learning experience for me and my fellow teammates on 

the Divan.  I’m blessed to have experienced all the things good or bad along the way.  I feel like I’m 

exactly where I am supposed to be.  Those great gentleman ahead of me in the Divan are leading Isis 

in the right direction.  The new Oriental Guide Phillip Rowe and I are looking to the future, and I   

predict only positive things for Isis for many years to come.  My Lady Shannon and I are excited to 

meet more of you in our Shrine family at upcoming events and discuss how we all can make a   

difference while having fun along the way.    Please feel free to contact us anytime.   

 

Fraternally, 

High Priest & Profit  

Greg King and Lady Shannon 



 

 

SHRINER LEGACY PROGRAM 
This program is headed by Shriners International and is used to 

recognize those Shriners who have a Shrine family link.  If you 

would like to share your Shrine Legacy, you can update your 

family information in WebFez.  The Potentate will present a  

Legacy certificate and pin to those new members and upcoming 

events.  There is no cost for this program, just pride in family 

and Shrining.   

MESSAGE FROM THE HIGH PRIEST AND PROPHET 

Jennel and I would like to thank you for allowing us to join the Divan! We look forward to bringing 

our energy and enthusiasm to this year’s events. 

Fraternally, 

Philip Rowe 
Oriental Guide 



 

 

RECORDER’S CORNER  

 
Nobles and Ladies, 

Happy New Year to everyone!!!  As 2022 closed, we saw the sale of the Isis Shrine Temple completed.  

The closing of the property took place on December 30, 2022.  I know there are many mixed feelings 

about the sale of this property, but the Nobility voted to sell, and it is now complete.  As we move into 

2023, we cannot look in the review mirror, or we will not be able to drive forward.  I ask this of all    

Nobles and Ladies.  Let’s work to leave issues in the past and start a positive future with a clean slate.  

If we all work together positively, then fun and fellowship will follow.  

 

There are still over 200 Nobles who need to pay their 2023 dues.  If you are one, please take care of 

this matter at your earliest convenience.  This is the same for your Blue Lodge and other Masonic      

appendant bodies.  We need the dues to come in so that operations can continue to take place.   

With the circus around the corner, the Isis Shrine is in need of volunteers to help work all six shows 

throughout the weekend.  So far, we are almost at 40.  Not all 40 can work the entire weekend, which 

is entirely understandable.  If you can work one or all six shows, please let a Divan member know at 

your earliest convenience.  If you have not done so already, please purchase your Nobility ticket     

packet.  The cost is $94.00 and includes six kids and four adult tickets.  We hope to see you all there 

over this jam-packed weekend.   

 

Everyone should have received a letter from Ill Sir Trent outlining the events in 2023.  I hope you can 

attend these fantastic events, even the meetings, and build the fun and fellowship that Shriners are 

known for.  Remember, this is your Temple, have fun with it, and let’s spread the word about the great 

work Shriners do for children worldwide.     

        

Along with my Lady Megan, thank you for your continued support and work for the Isis Shrine, Shriners 

International, and Shriners Children.  I am proud to be a Shriner and am humbled that you have put 

your trust and faith in me to lead this Temple.  Please get in touch with me or any Divan member if you 

have any questions or concerns.  The Divan works for the Nobility, but please remember, the Nobility 

works for the Temple.  As always, I remain 

 

Fraternally Yours, 

 

Casey Flinn 

Recorder   



 

 

NEWSLETTER MAILER 
 

If you would like to receive the newsletter through the regular mail 

during the year of 2023, please mail a payment of $25.00 to Isis 

Shrine, P.O. Box 2778, Salina, KS, 67402.  Ensure to write 

“Newsletter” in the memo line of your check.  Newsletters will only 

be mailed in 2023 to those who paid by December 31, 2022.     News-

letters can be downloaded for free from our  

website, www.isisshriners.com.  

CHAPLAIN’S MESSAGE 

NEW YEAR NEW CHOICES 
 
Faithful people keep on moving forward when other people choose to give up.  They are 
diligent, determined, and persistent and focus on the promises in God’s Word instead of 
their current circumstances. 
 
“Therefore we do not lose heart.  Even though our outward man is perishing, yet 
the inward man is being renewed day by day.” 2 Corinthians 4:16 
 
As difficult as it is to understand, God can use even our challenges for His purpose.  Paul 
says that we need to get the proper perspective when going through a life challenge.  If 
we want to move forward, do not look at the temporary problem; instead, look at the long-
term reward. 
 
Refrain from looking at our problems with a short-term view (what is happening now).  In-
stead, look at the character we are building because we have not given up. 
 
If you are facing challenging times right now, memorize this Bible verse. 
 
“And let us not grow weary while doing good, for in due season we shall reap if we 
do not lose heart.” Galatians 6:9 
 
When you feel like giving up, read it; it will encourage you to move forward.  God is work-
ing in us and for us at the right time and in the right ways. You will be rewarded for your 
faithfulness. 
 
 
 
CAMERON DAVIS 
Chaplain  



 

 

Potentate Fundraiser 
Illustrious Sir Trent McCain and the Divan will be    

selling the above coin for $20.00 each.  There are only 

500 coins being sold.  Each coin is individually        

numbered.  At the Christmas Party, or when sold out, 

a drawing will take place, and if your coin number is 

drawn, you will win 10% of what was sold.  If you 

would like to purchase a coin or would like some coins 

to sell, please contact the office to make the proper 

arrangements.  Thank you to everyone who has pur-

chased one so far.  Hurry quick to get yours, they are 

going quick!!!     



 

 



 

 



 

 

2023 Isis Shrine Circus 
The return of the Isis Shrine Circus is going to be here before you know it.  This amazing fundraiser for 

the Isis Shrine has been in the works for many months, and should be just like in the past, long days, 

hard work, but lots of fun and fellowship.  There is a need for volunteers to help sell novelties, make 

and sell cotton candy, make and sell snow cones, sell coloring books, and many  other things.  If you 

are able to help make this event a success by coming to Tony’s Pizza Events Center and volunteering, it 

would be greatly appreciated.  As in the past, there will be signup sheets in the back for Units and 

Clubs to be recognized and compensated for their time.   



 

 

50th Kansas Shrine Bowl 

Saturday, July 15, 2023 
Lewis Field Stadium 

Hays, Kansas 

 

Shrine Bowl Player/Coach/Staff Sponsor 

The players, coaches, and staff will need to be sponsored during the 50th 
Kansas Shrine Bowl.  These sponsorships help to ensure that they are able 

to attend the camp and play in the game.   If you, your Club/Unit, or a     
business you know is willing to sponsor a player, please contact HPP Greg 
King, P.P. Donnie Boxberger, or P.P. Ralph Streit.  Thank you in advance for   

taking care of these are hard-working young men and women. 

 



 

 



 

 

Follow The Isis Shrine for Updated Information 

@ Central and Western Kansas Shrine-Isis Shrine 

@ isisshriners 

Our Website-www.isisshriners.com 

Helpful Shrine Websites 

 

ww.webfez.shrinenet.org 

www.shrinersinternational.org 

www.shrinerschildrens.org 



 

 

Vidalia Onion Sales 
During 2023 Vidalia onions will be available to purchase and/or sell.  The cost per 

bag will be $12.00 for a 10 lb bag.  Please have all order forms and money for     

onions into the office no later than April 14, 2023.  This will give the office plenty 

of time to process the orders and get the final numbers to the farmers in Georgia.  

There is an order form in this newsletter that can be printed out for use, or you can 

download the order form from our website (www.isisshriners.com).  If you have 

any questions, please contact the office at 785-825-0206.  The onions should be 

delivered the last week of April or the first week of May.  People will be contacted 

with pickup instructions.  Please plan for pickup or delivery of the onions you       

order.  Units and Clubs will receive 10% back of what they sale. 



 

 

Isis Temple 

Vidalia Onion Order 

This project is an opportunity to enjoy this 
very special sweet onion and assist in 
the raising of funds for the Isis Shrine. 

Please return your order to the Isis Shrine office by April 14, 2023.   

No late orders will be accepted. 

Buyer’s Name: ____________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address:_________________________________________________________________________ 

 

City, State, Zip: ____________________________________________________________________ 

 

Email: ________________________________________ Phone:_____________________________ 

 

Selling Unit or Club: ____________________________ Salesman: ___________________________ 

QTY DESCRIPTION PRICE TOTAL 

 10 lb. Bag $12.00 Per Bag  

Cut or Tear Along Line For Receipt 

Buyer’s Name: _____________________________________________________________ 

 

Buyer’s Phone Number: _____________________________________________________ 

 

Salesman Name: ___________________________________________________________ 

  

Phone: ___________________________________________________________________ 

QTY DESCRIPTION PRICE TOTAL 

 10 lb. Bag $12.00 Per Bag  

Please Keep This Receipt for Pickup of Onion Orders 
This Receipt Must be Presented to Pickup Onions 

Buyer’s Will Be Notified When Onions Arrive 



 

 

Shriners Children’s & Branson 

Trip 

July 30-August 4, 2023 
 Nobles and Ladies will travel to St. Louis, MO.  There they will 

visit Shriners Children’s-St. Louis and see what great work we do 

as Shriners.  Those that take advantage of this amazing trip, 

please wear your favorite Shriner shirt, and Nobles your Fez, the 

day of the hospital visit.  If you have never had a chance to visit  

Shriners Children’s, this is a great chance to finally make that 

happen.  After the hospital visit is complete, everyone will       

depart for Branson, MO, where there is a great time planned for 

everyone.  There you will enjoy shows, food, site seeing, and   

fellowship.  After this, you will return home to share your stories 

with other Nobles and Ladies, making them jealous they did not 

travel with you.  On the next pages is the itinerary for the trip.  

The price per person is $1,250.00.  This price includes the bus 

ride, hotel stays, most meals, and all shows.  The only additional 

costs will be souvenirs, some food, and tip at each place.  If you 

would like to take this amazing trip, please RSVP to the office 

with your deposit payment of $625.00 per person no later than 

March 31, 2023, with the remaining balance due by May 31, 

2023.  Times and schedule are subject to change.  There needs 

to be at least 25 people RSVP’d by May 9, 2023, in order to      

secure this amazing excursion.        



 

 



 

 



 

 

Isis Shrine Temple 
2023 Upcoming Calendar of Events 

January 28-Western Shrine Club Meeting-6:00 PM-Colby, KS 

February 18-Valentine’s Day Dinner-6:00 PM-Hay’s, KS 

February 26-Shrine Bowl Player Steak Feed-4:00 PM-Russell, KS VFW 

March 4-Stated Meeting and Dinner-Courtyard by Marriott-Salina, KS 

March 5-10-Recorder Seminar-San Antonio, TX 

March 15-19-Oriental Guide Seminar-Tampa, FL 

March 16-18-KMF Annual Meeting & Grand Lodge-Topeka, KS 

March 19-23-Assistant Rabban Seminar-Tampa, FL 

March 24-25-CSSA Business Session-Omaha, NE 

May 6-7-Ceremonial-Russell, KS 

June 24-NWKS SC Golf Tournament-Goodland, KS 

June 24-Stated Meeting-1:00 PM-Atwood, KS  

June 24-Potenate Party-5:00 PM-Atwood, KS  

July 2-6-Imperial Session-Charlotte, NC 

July 14-Shrine Bowl Banquet-7:00 PM-Hays, KS 

July 15-Shrine Bowl-7:00 PM-Hays, KS 

July 30-August 4-Hospital/Branson Trip 

August 30-September 2-CSSA-Omaha, NE 

September 16-Stated Meeting and Dinner-4:00 PM-Colby, KS 

September 27-29-Shrine Fundraising Association Seminar-St. Louis, MO 

October 14-Sportsman Event-12:00 PM-Salina, KS 

November 24-26-Feztival of Trees-Salina, KS 

December 2-3-Feztival of Trees-Salina, KS 

December 2-Christmas Fantasy-Salina, KS 

December 16-Stated Meeting and Elections-10:00 AM-Salina, KS 

December 16-Christmas Party-5:00 PM 

*Dates/Times/Locations may change without prior notification 

 



 

 

* Wednesdays-Scottish Rite Coffee -7:00 AM                  *Thursdays-ISIS Shrine Coffee & Donuts -7:00 AM 

February 2023 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 
 
Sunflower SC 
7:00 PM 

2 3 
 
LOH 
7:30 PM 

4 

5 6 
 

7 8 
 
Russell SC 
7:00 PM 

9 
 
Block Party 
The Temple 
5:00-7:00 PM 
 

10 
 
Circus 
Tony’s Pizza 
Events Center 
 
2:00 PM 
7:00 PM 
 

11 
 
Circus 
Tony’s Pizza 
Events Center 
 
10:00 AM 
2:00 PM 
7:00 PM 

12 
 
Circus 
Tony’s Pizza 
Events Center 
 
2:00 PM 
 

13 
 
Ottawa Co SC 
6:00 PM 
Valentine’s Day 
Dinner 
Martinelli’s 

14 
 

15 
 
Hi Plains SC 
6:30 PM 

16 
 

17 18 
 
Isis Shrine 
Valentine’s Day 
Dinner 
Gella’s 
Hays, KS 
6:00 PM 

19 
 
NWKS SC 
2:00 PM 
 

20 21 
 
Scott Co SC 
6:30 PM 

22 23 
 

24 
 

26 

26 27 28     



 

 



 

 2023 Called Parades 

March 11-St. Patrick’s Day Parade-Rush Center 

May 6-Ceremonial-Russell* 

May 12-All Schools Parade-McPherson 

July 4-4th of  July Parade-Junction City 

July 15-Shrine Bowl Parade-Hays* 

August 1-Tri-River Fair Parade-Salina 

August 3-Central Kansas Free Fair Parade-Abilene 

August 19-Cowtown Days Parade-Ellsworth 

September 4-Labor Day Parade-Hoisington 

November 11-Veteran’s Day Parade-Beloit 

November 18-Salina Parade of  Lights-Salina 

November 25-Russell Christmas Parade-Russell 

*Indicates Shriner Only Parades 

**Parade Times and Locations May Change Without 

Prior Warning 
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